

June 10, 2025

Ms. Nancy Marconi Register Ontario Energy Board 2300 Young Street, Suite 2700, P.O. Box 2319 Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Re: Enbridge – Approval to Construct Gas Works in Tay Valley Township EB-2024-0342

Dear Ms. Marconi,

I am writing on behalf of Tay Valley Township to ask for an opportunity to file evidence after we have additional details from Enbridge regarding its application. There are fundamental aspects of the application that we still do not understand. We will be in a much better position to provide evidence once we have the applicant's answers to questions about their application. We also agree and support the comments made in the correspondence from Climate Network Lanark, including that this will result in a more orderly, fair, and efficient process.

If you have any questions regarding the above, please contact me at 613-267-5353 ext. 128 or planner@tayvalleytwp.ca.

Sincerely.

Noelle Reeve, RPP, MCIP, M.Sc.

Molle Keeve

Planner